St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

August 27, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Barbara Mitchell
Board Members Absent:  Judy Padgett 
Others Present: Holly Lepick
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from July Meeting
4. July Financial Statements 

The meeting opened with prayer at 6:05 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the July Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the July Minutes, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
July Financial Statements- YTD revenues are still ahead of expenses though we are in the summer revenue slump. 
*Motion to accept the July Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
Reports

The Commons at St. Cyprian’s Fundraising-Richard Taylor will meet with Holly to go over our current procedure for sending Thank you and acknowledgement letters and make recommendations for best practices. After some discussion it was decided to continue with the policy of quarterly pledge statements.
The Commons- Design & Construction-Mimi is looking at different lighting options for The Commons including path lighting and up lighting on some of the design elements. The conduit can be laid in shallow trenches before the pavers are set. She has also recommended the removal of the large camphor tree near the sidewalk. Camphor trees are classified as an invasive species and it may create problems with the pavers such as staining from the berries, weeds from the seedlings or disruption from the roots in the future. As an invasive species no permit is required from the City to remove it.

*Motion to remove camphor tree, seconded and passed.

As a Mission church of the Diocese our plans for The Commons will need to be approved by the Architecture Review Board. Fr. Ted has been in contact with them and will continue to provide whatever plans or documentation they request.

Outreach- Good Samaritan, Food Pantry and Dining with Dignity are going well. 
Jr. Warden Report
Termites- Increased amounts of frazz (termite droppings) have been found in the church, and there was concern that we might need to tent the church. We contacted Tom Bell at Massey about our concerns. He explained that it was not unusual to see more frazz when you have repair or construction work done to a building. The vibrations from hammering knock loose pockets of frazz in the walls and ceiling. He did give an estimate for tenting the church which would cost about $6,500 plus the cost of renting a lift for a few days, bringing it to $7,500-$8,000 total. He did not think it was necessary immediately, but did recommend it as something the church should consider in the next few years if finances permit.
Sr. Warden Report- None
Weddings- The website is up and Amy will train Holly on how to update and edit the content as well as administer the social media sites she has created on behalf of the church. We have two weddings scheduled in October, two in November and one in December.
Vicar’s Report- 
Resolution to Diocesan Convention- Fr. Ted is hoping to get support for a resolution to include Peter William Cassey and his wife in the Diocese calendar.
Fall Liturgy- Fr. Ted would like to use the Enriching Our Worship booklet more throughout the year alternating with the regular liturgy by season. We will be using it again in the fall.
Values of Compassionate Organizations- The St. Augustine Initiative for Compassion is working on creating Values of Compassionate Organizations.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
